Shire of Broomelhill-
Tambellup

UUUUUUUUUUUUU

EEEEEEEEEEE

l BT TIMES [

Your local newsletter covering the Broomehill and Tambellup communities.

.@:@$

Wlshmg gJou a
very Merry
Christmas

and a




2 BT TIMES

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-TAMBELLUP

The next Council meeting will be held on Thursday 18 December, commencing at 2.00pm at the
Tambellup Chambers. Members of the public are welcome.

COUNCIL WORKS

With the conditions just right (prior to rain,
storms and hail), the resealing of sections of Tie
Line Rd and Broomehill Kojonup Rd were
recently completed. Works are continuing on
Pootenup Rd carting gravel, water binding and
installing pipes while bitumen patching and
pipework has been carried out on
Gnowangerup-Tambellup Rd in preparation for
widening and sealing early in 2009.

Maintenance grading has been carried out on
the following roads during November: Flat
Rocks Rd, Chillicup Rd, Pallinup Rd, Brassey Rd,
Greenhills South Rd, Etna Rd, Clinic Rd,
Cemetery Rd, Rae Rd, McGuire Rd, Pallinup
South Rd, North West Rd and Carr Rd.

FROM THE MEETING

Following the close of the public comment
period the following Local Laws were adopted
by Council at the November Ordinary meeting:

J Activities in Thoroughfares and Public Places
and Trading Local Law 2008

] Cemeteries Local Law 2008

o Dogs Local Law 2008

o Fencing Local Law 2008

o Local Government Property Local Law 2008
] Health Local Law

] Pest Plants Local Law 2008

o Standing Orders Local Law 2008

] Extractive Industries Local Law 2008

o Repeal Local Law 2008

Council has approved the planning application
submitted on behalf of Moonies Hill Energy to
establish an 80 metre wind monitoring tower on
land at Nookanellup Rd.

The Draft Strategic Waste Management Plan for
the Stirling Group of Local Governments

(Broomehill-Tambellup, Kent, Gnowangerup and
Jerramungup) which was considered at the
October meeting was adopted by Council
following the close of the public comment
period. Following approval by the Department
of Environment & Conservation, the Plan will be
incorporated into Council’s "Plan for the Future’.

STANDPIPE MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

As mentioned in last months BT Times, Council
has investigated the installation of an
automated access system for the standpipes on
India St & Greenhills Rd in Broomehill, and
Crawford St & Tambellup West Rd in Tambellup.
The standpipes will be activated by use of a
swipe card, which will record the amount of
water taken. It is anticipated these will be
installed early in December. More information
will be forwarded to residents shortly regarding
purchasing of access cards, use of the system
and invoicing of  water charges. Cards will be
issued when outstanding accounts for water
charges have been settled.

NEW WEBSITE

We are pleased to advise that work has
commenced on the new shire website. Scotty
Tidey from Katanning Web Services has been
engaged to build the site, and we hope to have
it up and running prior to Christmas. A feature
of the site will be a Photo Gallery, where we are
hoping to post photos of community events,
scenes, people (with their consent) and anything
relevant to our district.

If you have photos you would like included,
please contact Pam at the Shire on 98253555.

HARVEST INFORMATION

Please note the phone number for the Harvest
Ban Hotline for the Shire is

98251042
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If you would like to receive information regarding
Harvest Bans by SMS, please contact Pam at the
Shire, who will include your mobile phone
number on the register.

BUSH FIRE RADIOS

If you have recently had your bushfire radio
replaced can you please ensure your old radio is
returned to the Shire Office in Broomehill or
Tambellup as soon as possible.

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD

All residents of the Shire are reminded that the
PROHIBITED burning period commences on 1
NOVEMBER 2008 and continues through until 14
FEBRUARY 2009 inclusive.

For more information please contact your
Brigade Fire Control Officer, Chief Fire Control
Officer, or the Shire.

CHRISTMAS ARRANGEMENTS
Rubbish and Recycling

The weekly Rubbish collection will be carried out
on Wednesday 24th December and Wednesday
31st December.

The fortnightly Recycling collection will be carried
out on Thursday 1 January as normal.

Shire Office Hours

The Shire Offices will close at 12 noon on
Wednesday 24 December 2008 and reopen again
on Monday January 5 2009. There will be no DPI
Vehicle or Drivers Licensing services available at
the Shire during that period.

Councils outside staff will commence their
Christmas stand down on Friday 19 December
2008. A “skeleton” crew will remain on duty to
attend to any matters over the Christmas period.

Any urgent matters can be referred to the CEO —
Jo Trezona on 9825 1114

COUNCIL MINUTES

Minutes from every Council and Council

committee meeting are available at the Shire
Administration Offices and Tambellup Telecentre
for perusal.

Minutes for meetings of the Shire of Broomehill-
Tambellup can be accessed online by browsing to
www.broomehill.wa.gov.au, and clicking on the
Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup tab.

Minutes from both Councils prior to July 1 2008
are also available on the Broomehill website
www.broomehill.wa.gov.au. For Broomehill
minutes, click on the Council tab and navigate to
‘Agendas and Minutes’. Minutes from Tambellup
Council meetings can be accessed by going to the
Broomehill site and following the link to
archive.tambellup.wa.gov.au.

Councillors and

Staff of the Shire
of Broomehill-
Tambellup wish all
residents a very
Merry Christmas,
and a safe and
prosperous

New VYear.
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Norman (Norm) wWinspear

Born to work the Soil

Norman Harrison Winspear was born in the
Katanning Hospital on the 24th May 1926.

Norman’s schooling involved attending the
tiny six student Fifield School which operated
from 1928 to 1943. The day he turned 14
Norman left school to help plant that years
wheat crop with a seeder pulled by a team of
horses. In 2008 he planted his final wheat
crop driving a Cat Challenger tractor pulling
a DBS bar and airseeder.

Norman was also immensely proud of his
sheep flock and wool clip. During the 1950's
and 60’s he enjoyed much success when
entering sheep in the district ewe hogget
competition.

After meeting his future wife at a dance in
the Broomehill Town Hall, Norman and Iris
were married in Katanning in June 1951.
Together they raised 4 children with the
younger son Kevin continuing to farm
“Danby”. Norman always took great pleasure
from the time spent with his family and
friends. He was especially proud of his 5
grandchildren.

Always keen to ensure his family’s farming
and economic base Norman expanded his
land holding on a number of occasions.

Although busy and working hard on his farm
Norman always had time for his family,
friends and the community. A foundation
member of the Broomehill Bowling Club, he
always enjoyed the social interaction with the
other bowlers and the competitive nature of
the game.

For his entire life Norman was someone who
was greatly admired and respected for his
work ethic, strength of character and for his
honesty and integrity.

Norman was farewelled with a graveside
service at the Broomehill Cemetery.

A Big Sincere
THANK YOU

We the Farmer family would like to
thank each and everyone for their
help and support, during our time
of sorrow. Regardless of how small,
your contribution made the send
off for our loved one a special
occasion.

We would also like to give a special
mention to Betty and her team for
the excellent job they did on

organising afternoon tea. )
I

N
Once again Thank you all. g K\ ﬁ

=
Thank yow

The Sheridow fomily would like to-
sincerely thank everyone for their
support dwring our time of sadness.

We thank those who- attended Edie’s
funeral, cards sent, phone calls
and offers of condolence.

We would also-like to-thank
anyone else who-helped out o the

dovy of the funeral.
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Tambellup Health || | CHRISTMAS:CAROLS
| ST ELIZABETH

Centre
ANGLICANCHURCH
The Health Centre will close on | BRGPMEHIY
Friday 19th December SUNDAY 14 DE(CEMBER
and re-open on | f-'?7_30 N e
Monday 29th December. ALLSVELCOME

Catholic Church A ustralia Day

Christmas Timetable

Broomehill=24 December 5.30pm Australia Day celebrations will be held in
Broomehill and Tambellup similar to
Katanning—24-December 8.00pm arrangements in previous years.

Kojonup—25-December;8.30am
More information will be forwarded to

Tambellup=25 December 10.30am residents closer to the date.
ey g 1 OOAS A | N
OB voomehill CWf . Senior Citizens Unit
Our next meeting will be held on I Management I
: Wednesday 10th December, Committee (Inc )
+ 11.30am at the Henry Jones Café for )

lunch followed by our meeting.

I ANNUAL GENERAL I

| Craft days will be held Wednesday MEETING
' 3rd and 10th of December from | I I
9.30am. Bring your own craft, The Annual General Meeting for the

i mending etc Orjoin us for a Cuppa' i Senlor Cltlzens l/(,l/\zl:t Mﬂ%ﬂ@CV\ACVL’C
cake and conversation ' Committee will be helad tn the

Ta mbeLL»q: Counctl Chambers on
Movwmg 15th December 2008
I commencing at 3.00pm I

Carole 9824 1354, 0488 944 416 | ALL WELCOME!

Edna 9824 1208 i ‘
=L Bl N e

Inquiries contact
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Katanning Runaway Bus 2008
School Holiday Bun

The Great Southern Development Commission will again
be funding the Katanning Runaway Bus in January 2009.
The service to Middleton Beach from Katanning via the
Great Southern Highway provides teenagers with the
opportunity to go to the beach, or spend time in Albany,
particularly if their  families are not able to go away on a
holiday.

The service will run on Tuesdays 6, 13, 20, 27 and
Thursdays 8, 15, 22, 29 January 2009 for the very
reasonable price of $5 per trip. The coach will collect
participants from Woagin, Woodanilling, Katanning,
Broomehill, Tambellup, Cranbrook, Kendenup and Mt
Barker at designated times.

The coach has four drop off points, the cinema, town
centre, indoor pool at the Albany Leisure and Aquatic
Centre (I5 yrs under $3.30, 16 over $4.20, an extra $3 for
the use of the pool slide) and Middleton Beach. The coach
then collects participants at an arranged time to be taken
to an alternative location if desired. For example,
participants may want to go to the beach in the morning
then to town in the afternoon.

The coach is capable of seating 46 teenagers and boogie-
boards or skate boards. The odd bicycle may even be

accommodated.

TOWN LOCATION PICKUP TIME = DROP OFF

) TIME

Wagin Westrail Bus 7:00am 7:00pm
Woodanilling Caravan Park 7:40am 6:20pm
Katanning Westrail Bus Stop 8:00am 6:00pm
Broomehill Westrail Bus Stop 8:15am 5:45pm
Tambellup Westrail Bus Stop 8:40am 5:25pm
Cranbrook Back of Shire 9:10am 5:00pm

Office
Kendenup Westrail Bus Stop On request
Mt Barker Westrail Bus Stop 9:40am 4:30pm
Albany CBD (bus stop at 10:15am 4:00pm
Emelie Way)

Albany Middleton Beach 10:25am 3:45pm

Parents should be aware that the service is provided for
[4-18 year olds and that no supervision will be provided.
The teenagers will be responsible for themselves. Upper
primary and |3 year olds can participate in the program
but MUST be supervised by a parent or guardian. All
participants will be required to have their parents/guardians
sign a consent form to cover them for all trips and
therefore should see the bus driver prior to departure.

All Participants must ensure they are waiting at the
departure points on time as no responsibility will be taken
for those who miss the bus. Enquiries should be directed
to Karina Taylor on 9844 9540.

Sponsored by the Great Southern Development Commission,
participating Local Shires and Radio West.

WA Agribusiness Development Centre
PO Box 900

TAMBELLUP WA 6320

Ph: (08) 98251220
Fax: (08) 98251216

Email: abct@westnet.com.au

ABN: 34 477 034 180

Notice of Annual General
Meeting

The Annual General Meeting of the
Western Australian Agribusiness
Development Centre will be held at the
Agribusiness Centre, Tambellup West
Road, Tambellup on Monday 15th
December 2008 at 5pm.

All interested parties are welcome to
attend.
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Christmas

d arty

Sunday 21st December 2008
At the
Broomehill Rec. Complex

From 5pm
Father Christmas due at 6pm
please bring a salad to share

Little people 5—12 years $ 5
Big people 13+ years $10

Leave your name & number of people
at the Post Office or with

Jo Kempin 98241220 or fermoy@bbsat.com.au

Presents can be left at the Shire Office in office hours,
limit of $10 per gift, make sure they are named.
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FIRE MAPS

The Shire is currently negotiating to purchase new
tire maps. To enable accurate, up to date
information to be included on the new map, we are
asking for owners of farming properties to provide
the following information:

e  Name of Property
. Name of Owner

. Rural address number for homestead

If more than one property is held, please provide
details for each property.

To enable the initial drafting to be completed,
please forward this information to the Shire by:

. fax to 9825 1152 or

. Email to mail@shirebt.wa.gov.au

By Friday 19 December.

Please contact Pam Hull at the Shire on 9825 3555
for more information.

The Twelve days of White Ribbon Christmas

To celebrate the twelfth year of the White Ribbons for Road
Safety campaign, the Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup is
taking a stand against death and serious injury on our roads
by advising residents to stop and think seriously about their
actions on the road this festive season.

The Shire is once again participating in the WALGA
RoadWise Program'’s White Ribbons for Road Safety
campaign.

The White Ribbons for Road Safety campaign, which runs
from Monday, 1 December 2008 to Monday, 5 January
2009, encourages our community to come back safely every
time they drive, walk or ride this Christmas.

Members of the community are encouraged to participate by
wearing a white ribbon, tying it to the antenna of their car,
downloading an electronic-white ribbon from
www.roadwise.asn.au/news to send to friends and family,
downloading the “Twelve days of White Ribbons Christmas”
poster to display at their workplace or telling people about
the campaign. White Ribbons are available from the Shire
Offices on Norrish Street, Tambellup and Great Southern
Hwy, Broomehill.

As you get ready for the upcoming festivities, please
remember to slow down, don't drink and drive, always wear
a seatbelt and avoid driving when tired. Think of the big road
safety picture and remember that road safety is about safe

drivers, in safe cars, on safe roads, travelling at safe speeds.

Greetings.

Now that we have been in town for a couple of
months, Megan and | have settled into country life
after a prolonged stay in Albany. We have both
joined the Tambellup Bowling Club and Megan is a
seasoned bowler, but this is the first time | have
played the game. Club members have made us
more than welcome.

Now onto business, as it is harvest season, | would
ask the farmers to think before they drive their
trucks and other equipment on the road. We have
stopped a number of people who have been driving
unregistered tractors, failing to have warning signs,
failing to have escort vehicles etc. For the want of a
few precautions, it would save you being hit
extremely hard in the hip pocket. If you are not sure
of what you need, talk with Enzo as he is more
than happy to assist.

I know we are members of the Tambellup-
Broomehill community, but as police officers we do
have a job to do. As far as | can see, if you
commit traffic offences, it not only shows that you
have a disregard for your friends and fellow road
users, but you have little respect for your local
police officers. We take no pleasure in charging
locals, but even after some have been warned,
they continue to offend in the same manner. | also
have become aware that some, and | must add a
very limited number, are complaining that they
were stopped AND cautioned by police. If you
receive a caution, you're lucky, if you receive an
infringement, whose fault is it, it is not ours. There
a saying "If you can't do the time, don't do the
crime". So why not make it easy on everyone, do
the right thing and you won T get an infringement.

Now on a more pleasant note...

The staff and partners of the Tambellup police
station wish the community a very merry Christmas
and a prosperous New Year and a reminder that
with the holidays coming, please remember to lock
all windows and doors to prevent unwanted
visitors. The best security that you can have are
your neighbours.

Regards
Graham Black
OIC Tambellup Police
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The BRCMC invites your nominations
for the

Ross F Thompson

COMMUNITY PERSON
OF THE YEAR AWARD

Nominations are for individuals who
have made a Note-worthy
contribution over the past year,
and/or given outstanding service to
the community over a number of
years.

The Nomination Forms are available
from the Post Office or the Secretary
and need to be submitted to the
BRCMC Secretary, Jo Kempin by the
30th December 2008.

GOOD HEALTH.
MASTER IT!

PROGRAM

Get a Free 6 months training program and eating
plan with recipes, health tips, BMI etc.

i The Good Health. Master it! program is a health
' initiative funded by the Australian Government

i Department of Health and Ageing. It aims to

E provide thousands of Australians advice on their
. health and fitness in order to achieve long term

i health benefits.

All you have to do is complete the online health
survey, and you will receive a 6 month fitness
program and health eating plan developed by
Sue Stanley, Triple World Aerobic Champion.

http://www.australianmastersgames.com/index.p
hp?id=216 and click on the Survey link — get

everyone involved and pass this link to your
network of friends.

The Good Health Master It program is funded by the
Australian Government Department of Health and Ageing

Y MCHA

UPDATE

At this stage we are unfortunate to temporarily lose

the use of the YMCA Mobile Youth Service Bus as it
was called back to service in Perth. However, at this
moment in time our very own Great Southern MYS

bus is in the workshop being fitted out and up graded
ready to service our region. We are hoping we will
receive and have the MYS bus in operation by early

December.

In the mean time we are in the process of employ-
ing two Youth Workers and a Drug and Alcohol

Worker so the bus can be on the road and a more effi-

cient service provided througho
Regards

Andy Fehrman

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL-
TAMBELLUP

FEES AND CHARGES
Local Government Act 1995 section 6.19

Members of the public are hereby advised that
Council resolved at its meeting held on 20
November 2008 to impose a fee of $22.00 for
proximity (billing) cards that will be used in
conjunction with the introduction of a Standpipe
Management System. The new fee is to be
effective from 01 December 2008.

JM TREZONA
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER

Just in case you find any mistakes in this edition, please
remember we put them there for a reagon. We try to offer
something for everyone. Some people are always
Cooking for mistakes and we aim to pleage.
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B.K&D GARDEN CLUB NOTES

Members travelled to Broomehill for the clubs November meeting, thankyou Helen (Bignell) for organizing the venue at the
Henry Jones building.

Sue (Wheatley) had once again acted as head steward at the recent show. Sue gave an overall report on our section ,
making comment that we are happy with the position we have been allocated in the hall, our main concern is the lack of
time the venue is made available to the Ag. Society for setting up, the time allowed does not give enough time for us to set
up and do floral work. Floral Art and collecting of flowers is not done in five minutes and can not be done days in advance.

Our Christmas luncheon will be on December 9th at the Lutheran Church Hall at 12 noon, names and money to Irene
before that, don't forget your $5 gift to swap.

2009 marks our 40th birthday , we are planning to hold a flower show in April ,with a luncheon the following day, inviting
past members to join us to celebrate this milestone. There will be more about this in the new year when a definite date
and venue has been set. Please pass the word around to anyone you know who has been involved with the club at any
stage in the past 40 years.

Competition winners for November were: Floral Art (display Only) Sue Wheatley, Gerry Watson, Helen Bignell, Ailsa
Thomas. Flowers (specimen rose)1.Sue Wheatley , 2. Gerry Watson,; Tree or Shrub : 1. Helen Bignell, 2. Gerry Watson, 3.
Gerry Watson.. My Best Flower: 1. Ailsa Thomas (foxglove) 2. Ailsa Thomas (alstroemeria) 3. Sue Wheatley
(alstroemeria) ; Vegetable; 1. Anne Rees, 2. Anne Rees. Pot Plant: 1. Ailsa Thomas 2. Bess Parrott.

As we do not have a meeting in December or January our next meeting will be on February 10th at Ann Hinchcliffe 5 home
at Broomehill, cars will leave the Katanning Town Hall car park at 1.pm for anyone wishing to travel in convoy.

Things to do in the garden: Trim and shape bottlebrush after flowering.
Continue to dead head roses.
Fertilize roses for summer blooms.
Apply a slow release fertilizer to house plants.

This is my last newsletter for 2008 so on behalf of all Garden Club members | take this opportunity to wish all readers a
safe and happy Christmas and best wishes for a very happy and prosperous new yeatr,

Cheers ........u....... Ailsa

Yombellop Primeary School News

Room 5 participated in a Cricket Carnival at Cranbrook on Tuesday the 18th November. Both teams had a
great day and the students, once again, represented the school proudly. Congratulations go to Tambellup 1
team for being the overall winners beating Kojonup DHS in the Grand Final.

Incoming Principal Chris Mathews recently visited the school. She took the time to come down and see
Tambellup in action and we look forward to officially welcoming her in 2009. Chris would like to say she
was very impressed with Tambellup Primary School. She enjoyed meeting with the staff and students, and is
looking forward to next year when she takes over as Principal.

The 2008 School Magazine is nearly ready for printing. The students are keen to have it in colour this year
and you will be able to order and pre-pay for the school magazine soon.

Coming Events;

4 December Kindy Transition morning P & C News

9 December Graduation Dinner For those who have ordered from the book list for 2009,
would you mind sending a green bag with your name on it |

11 December Kindy Certificate presentation as soon as possible? This way all your stationery will get |

16 December Graduation Night
17 December Pool Fun Day
18 December Last Day of School
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Broomehill Primary School News

It's been a very busy term 4 so far, and we still have so much to do in the final four weeks of school!

Waterwatch

On the 24™ October the Senior Room travelled to Boyup Brook to take part in the
Blackwood Catchment WaterWatch Day. The students participated in a number of
interesting activities, the favourite one being the percussion band.

Students catching marron with snares they made out of grass.

Albany Excursion

On Friday 25" October students from the Middle and
Junior rooms went off to Albany for the day, to visit the
museum, Tumblejam and to the park for lunch.

Melbourne Cup

To recognise an icon of Australian culture, many students came to school dressed as figures from the
Melbourne Cup. We had jockeys, strappers, farriers, bookmakers, reporters, horses, owners and several
very stylish spectators. The Junior Room students made hobby horses which they raced.

Miss Hopkirk

Cricket Clinic

Last Wednesday Adam Falls, Western Power Central Districts Regional Cricket Officer,
spent the morning with students from Pre-Primary to Year 7 developing their cricket skills
with a range of fun games and activities.

Gifted and Talented Showcase

Mrs Homes and Mrs Wills were honoured to be invited by Rebecca Drake-Brockman to be her guests at the
Gifted and Talented Showcase evening held in Narrogin last week. It was wonderful to see Rebecca’'s work,
undertaken through the Primary Extension and Challenge programme, on display along with the work of the other
students from the group. Also exciting were the presentations and speeches highlighting the quality and range of
programmes offered to talented students across the district and the impressive outcomes they produce.

Assembly

We enjoyed a terrific assembly last week, hosted by the Senior Room. Students from the Junior Room shared
their space art and science facts; the Middle Room'’s focus led on from their participation in our Remembrance
Day ceremony. Amber Guerini told us: “We have been looking at what peace is and how it can be achieved. We
have learnt that peace begins with each of us and our interactions with each other.” The Middle Room students
showed us their wonderful art piece titled “Hands of Peace” which represented all of them contributing in keeping
peace in their class, in our playground, at home and in the community.

The Senior Room shared the wonderful narratives and fabulous art work they have
done with Mrs Farmer. Merit Certificates for their terrific work were presented to:
Shoneeka Gilchrist, Nicolo Guazzelli, Adam Taylor, Claire Gonzales, Lewis Barritt,
Hayden Prosser and Gemma Richardson. The recipients of RESPECT certificates
for Tolerance were: Toby Batchelor, Callum Paganoni and Aidan Paganoni. The
Student Council presented the “Lords of the Uniform” to the Junior Room and the
Senior Room won the award for the tidiest bags. The Student Council Student
award went to James Barritt, for helping his peers.
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Spacetime Excursion

On Monday 17" students travelled to the Recreational Complex where the Cosmodome was set up. Inside the
dome students has a 360 degree view of the of the night sky and were travelled through the solar system.

Concert Costumes

To help our end of year concert look as groovy as possible, we are on the hunt for ABBA costumes — 70's style
waistcoats, ties, wigs, jackets, scarves, a jumpsuit or two. If you have some you are willing to donate or lend,
please send them into school.

Count Us in Awards

Disability affects the lives of more than half a million Western Australians, either directly or as family carers.
Despite major improvements to physical access and a positive shift in community attitudes, people with disability
still experience barriers to full community access and inclusion.

The Disability Services Commission in conjunction with peak advocacy group People With Disabilities WA Inc
holds annual awards to recognize and acknowledge efforts to create a more equitable and welcoming community
for people with disability.

The Count Us in Awards showcase’s initiatives by State and local government, schools, businesses and
individuals. The Dr Louisa Alessandri Award for Excellence is chosen from among the winners of these award
categories. Broomehill Primary School has been nominated in the education category. The winners are
announced on the 27" of November.

SCHOOL BOOKS

Broomehill Post Office will be doing school books. Can all book lists be dropped into
the Post Office or Faxed preferably by the end of school, or ASAP to help with ordering.

Many Thanks
Julie

iCongro’rulo’rions to Andrew Bice and Joshua Tussler, both Broomehill
re5|den’rs for receiving the two top awards at the Katanning Senior High
School Valediction Ceremony on October 30, 2008.

EAndrew was awarded the Rotary Dux Award and subject awards in
iPhysics and Discrete Mathematics. Joshua received Outstanding Course
| Achievement Award—TEE and Student of the Year Award along with
subjec’r awards for History and English. Joshua has also been nominated

Ifor UWA Academic Excellence Award.
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SMART
START

A Smart Start held a fantastic Movement
and Music workshop on Monday
November 17%. It was great to see the
enthusiasm and enjoyment the little ones
had to the fun and music activities of the
morning.

Our thanks to

* Cassie Beeck from Gnowangerup for the
presentation.

* The Tambellup-Cranbrook Bendigo
Bank for the financial support to run the

session.

If you have moved into the Tambellup
community and have children under 4 years of
age, we would like you to become a ‘A Smart
Start’ family, and receive information, gifts and
invitations to workshops. Please contact Sue
Sheridan at Tambellup Primary School (Phone —
98251 144) for further information.

If you have any suggestions for workshop topics
for 2009 please contact one of the L. W. P.
members — Dave Savage, Carolyn Cunningham,
Deb Ciristinelli, Jane Cunningham, Fiona Herbert,
Bronny Bradshaw or Sue Sheridan.

The Tambellup Local
Working Party would like to
wish everyone a safe and
enjoyable Christmas and
New Year.

Broomehill Playgroup

We are in the last term of Playgroup
for the 2008 year. Our last session will
be held on Friday 12" December. We
will be having a Teddy Bears
Christmas Picnic. So bring along your
favourite teddy and a plate of kid
friendly food to share.

We will recommence playgroup when
school goes back next year. We thank
all members for supporting our
playgroup. And thanks to our office
bearers Kathy and Cindy for their hard
work this year and the previous two
years. Next year we will be needing to
fill both their positions and have some
new faces on our committee.

Fees for the year are $27 to cover the
Playgroup WA insurance and $10 per
term to cover BH playgroup expenses.

Broomehill Playgroup is held on Friday
mornings from 9.30am — 11.30am,
excluding school holidays, at the RSL
Building. We cater for ages from 0—A4.
We welcome all new members.

If you would like more information
contact Cindy on 98 241 316 or Kathy
on 98 241 256.
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Broomehill Historical Notes

Quite a few years ago Shirley MacDonald began to work through
the diaries of her Grandfather, Thomas Norrish (TN) which he wrote
when he first came to Eticup to take up farming and the diaries of
William Henry Graham (WHG) who was also one of the first
pioneers of the Eticup district. Shirley collated all the information
both in alphabetical and chronological order. There are many
wonderful pieces of information and anecdotes in these diaries and
we are proud to share them with the community each month.

Krakouer, Rudolph - Member of Goblup shearing team in
1882,1883 and 1884, visited Eticup frequently, sometimes
calling at Goblup and also seen by TN at Thomas Rogers’
place. On 23™ April 1884 he carried the mail to Albany for
John Dearle and in May 1886 he called at Sunnyside with Mr
Grant the Insurance Agent. On 23™ July 1886, he came to
Sunnyside to ask TN if he would sell him 1 acre (.405 ha) of
land to build a store on. He returned five days later and paid
£7.0.0. for 1 acre and on 23™ September, TN and Mrs
Norrish walked over from Sunnyside to Krakouer's Store. On
4™ December 1886, Rudolph and John Garrity went to
Williams River to get a Peddler’s License.

Following the establishment of Broome Hill in 1889, the
Krakouer brothers transferred their business into the new
township and sold the acre of land — and it's three roomed
building — back to TN, but it was realized nothing had been
done to obtain new Title Deeds.

In September 1890, R Krakouer's tender for fencing Goblup
was accepted — £17.5.0 a mile — jam posts bored with three
holes for wire. When TN examined the work done to 23™
December 1890 he found several hundred posts had to be
taken out. Final examination was carried out by TN and
J.F.T.Hassell in May 1892 and TN commented “Fence is
well put up.” 11 miles 74 chains 48 links (30.8km). However,
Hassell would not pay Wiliam Wray for carting the
condemned posts (separate contract) and said Krakouer
should pay Wray. On 10" May 1892, TN gave Rude
Krakouer a Certificate for the fencing and paid him £100.
Calculations suggest that there might have been an interim
payment, otherwise there were unrecorded debits. On 23™
June 1892, R.T Krakouer was elected to the new Broome
Hill Road Board.

In April 1893 Rudolph (and his younger brother David who
was in partnership with him) joined John Holland's trek to cut
a direct route to the Goldfields from Broome Hill. On the eve
of their departure, the Broome Hill Cricket Club, of which
Rudolph was a member, gave the team a farewell party and
they set off on the 14™.

TN refers doing business with Krakouer's Store in Broome
Hill but does not mention it's fate when Rudolph and David
failed to return to the business. In the late 1980s a
researcher said she had found reference to the effect that
Phillip (Chub) had been left in charge and there had been a
fire. The store was located about where the old Shire Depot
(now Museum Machinery Display Shed) is.

Krakouer, Samson (Sam) — At Sunnyside on 28" July to
get a bag of wheat for Flanagan of Kojonup. He had been to
the gravel pits for a load of stores. Sam Krakouer was the
Father of Alfred Krakouer who married Sophie Smith. Alfred
and Sophie had a large family and their descendants include
the Krakouers of footballing fame.

Ladbury, Edward — Came to Nanamillup on 24" June 1863
and agreed to stay and cook until after shearing. On 9"
August 1863 Police Constable O'Keefe came with a
summons for Ned Ladbury; he started for Perth on 27t
September and got back to Nanamillup on 14™ October. No
explanation given for the summons — witness or accused?
He was either still at Nanamillup or back there on 1% march
1864 when he went to the sawpits for some charcoal. He
called at Goblup in 1879 and on 9" Febraury TN wrote that
old Ned Ladbury and Carmody had returned the winnowing
machine.

Junior CricRket

We had our first game of the
season against Katanning at Kojonup, in
weather more suited to footy than cricket!

But that did not stop the
enthusiasm of all players. The level of

sportsmanship was wonderful to see.

Our next game is in Katanning on
Saturday 6 December, starting at 9am. More
fixtures will be played in February and March

next year.

Contact

Anne Guazzelli
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Tambellup Tennis Club

The clubs Open Mixed Doubles Tournament was held on November the 14" with a
large number of competitors in three grades. It was great to see a young crowd of
players enjoying themselves, and to see some good competitive tennis.

One of our “life members”, Jim Hull, also came for a look - good to see you Mr. Hull.

The results of the tournament are as follows:
Blue division:

Winners Jenni Cristinelli and Mark Addis
Runners-up Rachel Bowman and Sam Lehman
Red Division

Winners Jan Sadler and Derek Sadler
Runners-up Sonia Addis and John Cristinelli
Green Division

Winners Marie Hansen and Bill O’Keefe
Runners-up Melanie Turner and David Turner

A huge thank you must go to our sponsors for the evening. Please support these local
businesses as they continue to generously support events in the local community.
Wool Agency, Bendigo Bank Tambellup/Cranbrook, Tambellup Deli, Landmark
Tambellup, Tambellup Post Café, Tambellup Settlers Mart, Threads On Line,
Tambellup G&T Motors

Dates for your Diary

December 20t Christmas fixture — social tennis starts at 3pm, stay for a bbq
dinner (packs available for sale), bring your xmas spirit and a
salad to share.

February 7" 2009 Handicapped Doubles — 3pm start

February 15" 2009 Junior Doubles Tournament (Sunday)

BOOGSCOOGBING

For fun, fitness and fine music with friends.
Beginner and intermediate dances.
Tuesdays 9.30am to11.30am and Wednesdays 6.30pm to 8.30pm.
$2.00 per person.
Broomehill Complex.
All ages and fitness levels welcome.

We will be in recession from 17 December to 20 January 2009.
Inquiries to Carole 9824 1354 or 0488 944 416
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BRCMC AGM 2008

Broomehill Recreational Complex Management Committee held their Annual General Meeting on
Wednesday October 22nd, the positions were filled by the following people,
President; Andy Webster  Secretary; Jo Kempin Treasurer; Craig Bignell

Club Representatives; Community Members;

Bowls; Ross Thomas Colin Bradshaw

Cricket; Scott Blake Doug Barritt

Golf; Phillip Russell Andrew Woithe,

Hockey; Jaki Richardson Jerome Hardie

Shire; Melanie Turner Lisa Thompson
Diane Holly.

The Committee gives a huge Thank-you to Helen Paganoni for her many years of work on
Committee as Club Rep, Treasurer & Bar Manager, Hopefully now Helen can enjoy her Bowls &
Golf in peace. A Thank-you to Andy Hammat, Sheryl Altus, & David Bice for their time & input on
Committee over the last couple of years. The comments on the state of the Golf Course and the
grounds in general were very positive, so thanks to Dave Goddard for his work.

We have achieved a few things this past year, with the help of the Federal Government through a
Water Grant, we can collect our rain water that now goes into the Pavilion. Have renovated the
kitchen to meet the Health Dept. regulations & up-graded the 4-wheel motor-bike. Plus with the
amalgamation of the Shires we have had to renew the agreements with the new Shire.

We have a number of functions coming up that will be advertised, but the two important ones are
the Community Christmas Party on Sunday 21st December and the Community Person of the Year
Award, nominations due by 30t December, with the presentation on Friday 20t February 2009.

To make Bookings for the Broomehill Complex

Contact Jo Kempin ph 98241220 or email fermoy@bbsat.com.au
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BROOMEHILL 2008/09 BOWLS

After a good start to the season defeating Nyabing, the Broomehill “Rhino’s” travelled to east and played Jerramungup at Jerry. On a
sluggish green Jim Paganoni’s side got away to a shocker and at one stage were 22 shots to 5 down with both Ross Thomas’s side and
John Dye’s fighting out much closer contests. With about 10 ends to go Jim’s side turned on some amazing form to register a come
from behind win by just 2 shots 26 - 24. Broomehill came away with the points by not giving up — no matter what. Thanks to Bev

Sanger for helping out.

Played Tambellup at home the following week and recorded our first loss for the season. With several players unavailable Broomehill
was always going to struggle against the previously unbeaten Tambellup side. Well done to the boys from the southern suburb.......

Our thanks to Wendy Russell and Karen Dye for filling in for us on the day.

Played Gnowangerup Red at Gnowangerup and while only four shots separated the two sides in the end, the bulk of the points went
to the Gnowangerup side.

We then played Ongerup at home and recorded our best win for the season with Ross Thomas’s side collecting an amazing 64 shots
on the day and both John Dye and Phil Russell’s side recording convincing victories. Congratulations to Phil who ably filled in for Jim

Paga’s

With an early start at Borden, Broomehill once again came away with the points in some testing conditions. With thunder booming
in the background and rain tumbling down at regular intervals, all sides ground out victories. In Jim Paganoni’s case the win came de-
spite him horsing around during the previous week and sustaining ego crushing injuries. Well done Jim, good to see you made of some

pretty stern stuff (and | here that the horse found that out too....super glue anyone?).

Congratulations must go to Brian Sanger, Nathan Haynes, Jim Paganoni and John Dye who took out the League 4’s event on Sunday
and Greg Blake and Phil Russel who were runners up in the Pairs event. It shows that the state of bowls in Broomehill is as good as
anywhere in the league. Congratulations also to Phil Russel and David Kempin who won the Club Championship Pairs and to Helen

Paganoni for her selection in the Interleague Pairs side which will play at Wickepin.

Don’t Forget about social bowls, why not come along and have go, contact Bob Vesey on 9824 — 1405 or John Dye on 9824 — 1329
for more details.

Fixtures for the first half of the season are as follow:

Nov I: Mens — Broomethill v Jerramungup at Jerramungup 6 - 0 Nov 22:  Mens — Broomehill v Borden at Borden 6-0
Ross Thomas v K Ward 2] —24 Ross Thomas v P Spence 28-16
Jim Paganoni v A Forbes 26 - 24 J Paganoni v D Wright 25-121
John Dye v P Lane 27-19 John Dye v | McCaulay 26-22
Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup G at Gnowangerup Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup White 4-0
Broomehill 14 Gnowangerup Green 25 Broomehill 24 Gnowangerup 16
Nov 8  Mens — Broomehill v Tambellup at Broomehill 1-5 Nov 23:  Mens — League 4's and pairs
Ross Thomas v B Aylmore 2820 4’s - John Dye, Jim Paganoni, Nathan Haynes & Brian
Sanger
Phil Russel v D King 18 -33
2’s — Runners up - Greg Blake & Phil Russell
John Dye v R Williams 24-28
Nov 29:  Mens — Broomehill v Gnowangerup White at Broomehill
Nov 9:  Mens — Broomehill v Gnowangerup Red at Gnp 4-2
Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup P at Gnowangerup
Ross Thomas v K Herberle 15-31
Nov 30:  Social Bowls
) Paganoni v V Wellstead 29 -23 Dec | L Sel Meeti Borden 8.00
: t | t A
John Dye v D Murray T ec eague Selectors Meeting at Borden pm
Dec 2: Ladies — Tambellup Gala Day
Nov I5:  Mens — Broomehill v Ongerup at Broomehill 6-0 Dec6:  Mens — Broomehill v Nyabing ay Broomehill
Ross Thomas v N Parkin 64—7 Ladies — Broomehill v Gnowangerup Red at Jerramungup
Phil Russel v M Creagh 27-19 Dec7:  Social Bowls
John Dye v D Jones 31-145 Mens — Trial R & R
Ladies — Broomehill v Jerramungup at Tambellup 4-0 Dec 9: Ladies - League 4's Nyabing

Broomehill 24 Jerramungup 16 Dec 14:  Social Bowls

Nov 6:  Championship Pairs Dec 2I:  Social Bowls

Winners Phil Russell & David Kempin Dec 28:  Social Bowls
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MENS TABLE

Tambellup 27.5
Broomehill 26
Gnowangerup White 255
Nyabing 19
Jerramungup 18
Gnowangerup Red 16
Borden 7
Ongerup 5

Well done to both Broomehill and Tambellup sitting first and

second.

The Bowling Club would also like to congratulate
Matthew and Emily-Yiend
who tied the knot on Saturday and.celebrated
the happy day at the complex.

We would like to wish them every success in
married life and thank them for. thé opportunity

to cater for ﬂved” breakfast.
[ 4
| m E

Congratulations to

Nathan Haynes who on November 8 at a
Presentation Dinner in Albany, was awarded
the Australian National Shearing Association

(A.N.S.A) WA Circuit Winner 2008 for the
Under 21 division.

The circuit commenced with the Wagin
Woolarama in March and consisted of a
further 7 shows with the final being in
Albany. Nathan walked away with 4 first
places, 3 seconds and a forth place overall.
Nathan also had a win at the Katanning
Show in October but Katanning was not
included in the Circuit.

& ©)

PETTICOAT LANE OP-SHOP

Broomehill CWA rooms, 42 India St.

After Hours—Carole 9824 1354, Edna 9824 1208

Is open Thursdays 1pm to 3.30pm and the 2nd Sat-
urday of December.

100 ’s of 1/2 priced clothes, linen and toys and all

you can fit into a bag for $5.

Come in and pick up some cheap Christmas gifts,
cards or tree.

Our last trading day for 2008 is 13th December, we will re-open
on 29th January 2009. Watch for our shop “OPEN ” signs

when driving thru Broomehill.

We would like 1

fﬁa’a’eziz Tressures
Tym
Graay &

Next meeting M 'day 8 December

A

at the Jerﬂ%mﬂngup Shire
Office,. 1oam
Contact i;; 0068
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5 Steps To Being Sunsmart
By Cancer Council WA

SLIP on sun protective clothing and cover as
much skin as possible.

SLOP on SPF 30+, 20minutes before you go
outside and re-apply every 2 hours.

SLAP on a hat that protects your face, head,
neck and ears.

Seek SHADE.

SLIDE on some sunglasses.

School Holiday Survival

BANANAS IN MARS

,‘ 4 FIRM BANANAS ),
g 2 MARS BARS o=

Cut a slice in the banana skin half way down its middle.
Slice up mars bars and poke into slit. Wrap in alfoil and
place in oven or on the BBQ and cook for approximately
3—>5 minutes. Remove and turn out onto a plate.

Gardening Tip

Keep Rabbits Out!!

To keep rabbits our of your garden, set up a creosote
soaked string stretching about 10cm high, around the

part you want to protect.

Handy Household Tip

To get rid of Ants just rub some petroleum jelly around
the infested area. Apparently petroleum jelly is toxic to
ants and they will not cross it.

%

Tips for kids
leaving home this Summer

* 2 minute noodles are a very economical meal.
* Plastic milk crates are real furniture.
* Its ok to spend 90% of earnings on entertainment.
*1800 reverse is for a reason.
*Just remember you can always move back home.

*For a free sandwich and coffee donate blood.

WANTED

Your inclusions into the Monthly
Madness section.

Have you found a great book, fantastic

invention, recipe, tip or a secret you
want to share?

Then send in your write up for the next:

edition of the BT Times.

news@shirebt.wa.gov.au
FAX 9825 1152
46—48 Norrish St
Tambellup WA 6320

Mailbox of the Month

Last months unusual mail box belongs to lan

and Jane Cunningham.
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ADNESS

The silly seasow page... dedicated to Christmas

3 INGREDIENT FRUIT CAKE

1kg Dried Mixed Fruit
600ml Chocolate Milk
2 cups SR Flour

1. Place Fruit and Milk in a bowl, cover with plastic
wrap. Chill overnight.

2. Preheat oven 180. Grease and Line a 22¢m round
cake pan. Stir flour into fruit mix and combine
well. Spoon into pan and smooth over.

3. Bake for 75 min or until a skewer inserted comes
out clean. Cool in pan for 5 min’s before turning
onto a wire rack to cool completely.

SIMPLE—EASY—YUMMY

A Chnistmais Poem

| have a list of folks | know all written in a book
And every year at Christmas time | go and take a look
And that is when | realize that these names are a part
Not of the book they are written in, but of my very heart

For each name stands for someone

Whose path touched mine and then
Left such a print of friendship that | want to touch again
And while it sounds fantastic for me to make this claim
| really feel | am composed of each remembered name

So never think my Christmas cards are just a mere routine
Of names upon a Christmas list forgotten in between
For when | send a Christmas card that is addressed to you
It is because you are on the list of folks | am indebted to

And every year when Christmas comes | realise anew
The biggest gift that life can give, is meeting folks like you

So may the spirit of Christmas that forever and ever en-
dures

Leaves its richest blessing in the hearts of you and yours

FESTIVE SEASON COCKTAIL
COSMOPOLITAN

1 CUP ICE |
45ML VODKA :

15ML COINTREAU
5ML FRESH LIME
45ML CRANBERRY JUICE :

1. POUR ALL INGREDIENTS INTO A COCKTAIL

SHAKER AND SHAKE VIGOROUSLY.

i 2. POUR INTO A CHILLED COCKTAIL GLASS AND

SERVE WITH A GARNISH OF TWISTED LIME
ZEST.

PERFECT FOR A LAZY SUMMER AFTERNOON

Kids Christmas Entertainment
www.thekoala.com/christmas.htm

Check out all the cool craft
activities and recipes for Christmas

Hidden Treasures
Day Trips

Why not pack a picnic, the bored kids or even the rellies

and head out to some of these great spots within our

lovely region.
**Holland Track & Posties Run—Broomehill**
**Saggers Pool & Toolbrunup School —Tambellup**
**Yongergnow Aust Malleefowl Centre—Ongerup**
**Beautiful Bremer Bay Beaches—Bremer Bay™*

**Bluff Knoll & Nightwell Mineral Spring —Borden**
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Bubbly Broomehill

Melbourne Cup Luncheon

As a fundraiser for the Royal Flying Doctors Service it was again a great success, with $820 raised from 45 ladies & 3 brave
gentlemen at the Broomehill Complex on Nov 4%, Special thanks to Bob Vesey for his work behind the bar, Cindy and
Colleen Paganoni for handling the sweeps & Helen Bignell for the flowers. The luncheon plates, brought by all who

attended, were varied and delicious.

Thanks to our “Bookie” Di Holly who handled all bets with finesse and gave a professional touch to the day, lining up
another entertaining ‘Broomehill Cup’ race. We had the Irish girls giving the locals a hard run down the bowling green, but
Uncle Jim’s track came up triumphs for the local pacers, with ‘Buttercup’ (Francis Holly) winning by a nose.

The Line-up for the Broomehill Cup Sinead Gilligan & Josie Clarke from Ireland

with Francis Holly & Trena Dennis

Trena Dennis won the ‘Shoe Throwing’ challenge by a country mile. Novelty Hat was won by Zita Kellow & Best Hat
was won by Hailey Mitchell. So keep the date open next year and join in the fun.

Jan Vesey

Congratulations

To Donna Woithe & her committee for the Relay for Life, they did an out-standing job in raising so much money,
every-one is very impressed with the team effort of all those who were involved.

To Matt & Emily Yiend who celebrated their Wedding on Saturday Nov. 22™ at the Complex, they did well in dodging
the rain clouds to party with family & friends late into the evening.

Julie & Darryl would like to thank Colleen Paganoni for looking after the Post Office so well for them while they went to
“Sunny” Queensland for a family Wedding.

Tambellup Tales

Happy 50th Birthday to DENISE LAWRIE who celebrated it in style with friends.

November in Pingelly.

Get well soon to YANNICK VALENTI after an unlucky fall at the Mt Barker Races recently.

|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
|
Congratulations to KENNIKA COYNE who married LUKE HUMPHRIES on Saturday 22 :
|
|
|
|
|
|
I
Send your Tambellup Tales to Janene at the Tambellup Post Café. :

|
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FOL SALE

2004 MITSUBISHI MAGNA ES

V6, Auto, Starlight White, Great
Condition, Power Steering,
Central Locking, Cruise Control,
Air Conditioning, etc

$9 500.00 ono
Phone 9825 1169

",:1-:‘ Remances of Wit Pty Led

Christmas Greetings from Primaries of
WA
Livestock— Peter Sheridan 0428 872 911
Wayne Fuchsbichler 0429 314 703
Wool— Tim Chapman 0427 857 552
Matt Pedersen 0428 929 751

We sincerely thank our clients for their valued
support and wish you all a Happy Christmas and
a Prosperous New Year in 2009.

CLEARING SALES 2009

*TAMBELLUP— Monday 23rd February 2009 commenc-
ing at 1.00pm. Account CW Crosby and Son, Pindellup
Road. The sale will comprise sheep, plant, machinery, sun-
dries etc. Included in the livestock offering will be approxi-
mately 1000 Woodyarrup blood Merino ewes, January shorn
running with British Breed rams.

*TAMBELLUP— Thursday 5th March 2009 commencing
at 1.00pm. Account TH & G Curnow, South Pallinup Road.

The sale will comprise sheep, plant, machinery, sundries etc.

Included in the livestock offering will be approximately 800
Merino ewes running with Suffolk rams.

Handy husband
& wife team

Lance and Jo

Ph/Fax 9824 1552
Mobile

Gardening - mowing, weeding,
general maintenance

Cleaning - house, windows,
gutters etc

Trade painter and roof tiler

] o) [Sry oo [Sry (o) oo < Oooﬂo
ol E}C@Eqn QBLEIM&EE s
9824 1270
R ——
© Bouquels, cardages, bultanboles ot So

| Recoplion and Qhusch Hovess,
T et g TR o e o

Broomehill Contacto,,

Kevin
Phone 9824 1218 Mobile 0427 961 810

Super spreading, Mulesing and Grain Carting

RuralTech.

Computer Services.

Paul R Pellant.
Telephone:98253068 Mobile: 0417 955 601.
Email: mail@ruraltech.info

Website: www.ruraltech.info

We come to you, mobile computer problem solving.

Repairs - upgrades - networking - new systems - 2nd hand
sales - software problem solving - website design and

publishing - in home computer lessons.

For free advice just contact us - no fix no cost to you.
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For all of your livestock cartage
Sheep anywhere, Cattle anytime

BROOMEHILL
TRANSPORT SERVICE

Gino Bassanese
PH/FAX 9824 1235
MOBILE 0429 112 624
UHF channel 40

'debeﬂup Qudlity Wedbs

Please place all Christmas orders now especially for Tambellup
Quality Meats much sought out Christmas Ham.

Many thanks to all and we hope you have a wonderful
Christmas and safe and happy new year.

Call Tracy and Jackie
9825 1620 or 0447 081 720

' OPENING TIMES—
! Wednesday 12—4pm, Thursday 9—4pm and Friday 9—4pm.

CAN DO ACCOUNTS
Bookkeeping.

Do you need help with your paperwork, bookwork, accounts, or
accounting programmes?

Training with Quickbooks or MYOB or

Just general queries. Help day or night.

Michelle can help

98241 051 or 0438 972 580

<AVE Z7ASHION ~---

MADEFORYOU ===

DRESSMAKING - REPAIRS - ALTERATIONS
16 years experience in
Alterations, Repairs, Custom- made Clothing

Bridal- Evening wear- Day wear- (casual or tailored)
Formals, Special occasion wear —-Men's casual wear

Jan Vesey Ph: 98241405
Lot 390 Chillicup Rd Fax: 98241406
Broomehill Village, Mob: 0407 949 542

ftelen oBgne[[ Opﬁ#biot/zeta,o#

9831 2237 mobile 0438 137 851
Kojonup Hospital

Private physiotherapist for all aches, pains, sports injuries,
neck and back problems.

Get those nagging injuries seen before they become real
problems.

Private health rebates apply.
DVA and Workers Cormnp cover.

Open ALL day Monday, Wednesday & Friday

Same day appointment usually available.

Hannaford Seedmaster
Services

Katanning and Districts

For all Cleaning, Grading and Seed
Treatment requirements.

Derek Batchelor
9824 1360
Mobile 0428 241 306

________________________________________________

BOOT ROCK BOBTRAK
and Farm Works
7
your “LOCATL” people servicing Broomehill, Tambellup and
surrounds

“Quality Domestic Earthmoving at Competitive

Rates”
House and Shed Pads, Site Levelling, Trenching, Yard Cleanups, Post
Hole Boring, Waste removal, Urban and Rural Fencing, Pallet lifting, Sand
and Gravel also some Garden Soils - subject to availability

Ph. Jacko or Anne on:0439 241 309 or 9824 1309

Joyles Shearing Service

Has the last avatlable shed in

The Month of May
Due to sale of property.

»

Ty

Enquires: Brendon Boyle
0428241084 / 98241080

Merry Christmas, Happy New Year & Thanks to all the
cockies on the Boyles Shearing Run. See ya Next Year!
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HULLY’S SPRAYING
SERVICE

Call Laurie
9825 1176 or 0428 2561 177

Laurie and Pam would like to thank all clients in Tambellup,
Broomehill and beyond for their patronage this year.
‘We wish you all a safe and happy festive season and look forward to
being of service in 2009.

%mry]mas Wimry 7 &mfé

A unique European dining experience with
tastes of fantastic local wines.

Opening Days;

Tuesday 10am—5pm, Wednesday 9.30am—5pm
Thursday 9.30am—10pm, Friday & Saturday 9.30am—Midnight
Sunday 9.30am—6pm
Walk-in and bookings are welcome

Jim and Annabel Witham
9824 1513
0428 253 065 or 0417 939 236

Dannyl and Julic

|
|
|
| |
' |
| . N
| Stocking all hardware necessities, garden |
l supplies as well as some electrical and :
: plumbing. |
: OPENING TIMES; Monday-Friday 8.30am til 5.00pm :
| Happy. to open weekend just call the AH number. :
|
| |
' |
' |
|
| |

9824 1246 AH 9824 1570
MOB 0428 575 431

Tambellup B & B

Trevor(& Aileen Prout
Self Catered

Or 27 Garrity St
Bed & Brea (Gt Sthn Hwy)
Accommodation Tambellup
3 bedroom house

Fully furnished 9825 1132
All linen suppli el. net. au

PJ HAMS RELIABLE
AFg | | "‘

STOCK CARRIER LOCAL

CONTACT PHIL

0427 251 133 AFFORDABLE

AH 9825 1133

Judy K’s Place

Massage, Facials, Manicures,

Pedicures, Waxing, Tinting

I would like to take this opportunity to thank my clients

for their support during this last year, and also to wish

everyone a merry Christmas and hope that there are lots
of wonderful times to come for all in 2009.

James Beaton

. Residential and commercial
plumbing and drainage

. Maintenance plumbing and gas
installation

PO Box 15 BROOMEHILL WA 6318
0419 909 794 .

PO BOX 15
TAMEBELIUP WA 6320 The clinic will be closed from Tuesday 23rd December
and reopening after the New Years public holidays.

i 9824 1071

M A

K JB PL LIC 6270 Tambe [[up Post C afe

GF 007353

We would like to thank everyone for their patronage
over the past year and wish everyone a safe and

PLUMBING AND GAS happy xmas and New Year.

If you are going away could you please let us know so
that your mail can be held.

The Café will be closed from 25/12/08 and reopen on
5/1/09.

Best wishes and seasons
greeting from

a Peter & Janene
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Broomehill/Tambellup RBC

Rams for sale, easy care EBV'S available.
Ph 98253083
Mob 0419193744

BROOMEHIW BULK HAULAGE

Barry and Monica
Ph 9824 1059 Fax 9824 1069
Mobile 0427 591 024

For all your grain, lime,

fertiliser and gypsum
cartage.
5 to 75 tonne

Holiday Home For Rent

“Stilts”

8 Murphy Place, Bremer Bay

Brand New 4 Bedroom/2 Bathroom
Home, Sleeps 10

Doonas, Pillows and Sheets Supplied
$195 Per Night, Weekly Rate Available
Contact Deb La Rosa
Bremer Bay Accommodation

On 0408 236 094

Mention This Add When Enquiring

Count worm eggs,

Count the savings.

Phone:

Lee Jamieson'g
(‘pmputer Sem% 0427 040 900

Computer Repairs

9825 1582
L4 New Computer Systems
Em leejam@gmail.com
L4 “How do I use this thing?” Training
Based in Tambellup, but
L4 Basic Office Suite Training

servicing Broomehill,

°
Internet Help Cranbrook and Gnowangerup

Virus and Spyware removal

Call me wit?
\hy questloﬂé
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ADVEDRTISING PATES SUECMISSIONDETAILS
Local Business and Community Groups; Please forward all Community News, Events and

Full Page $66 inc GST other information to;

Half Page $33inc GST

Quarter A4 page FREE EMAIL; news@shirebt.wa.gov.au

Eighth of A4 page FREE FAX: 9825 1152

Out of Shire; POSTAL; 46-48 Norrish St

Full Page $66 inc GST Tambellup WA 6320

Half Page $33inc GST

Quarter A4 page $17 inc GST

Eighth of A4 page $9 inc GST By the 25th of the Month.

:@: MULTIPARTS FARM & HOME PRODUCTS!

39 Albion Street
KATANNING WA 6317 Agriculural Chemicals General Merchandise

Animal Health Products Heusehold Detergents

Ph:08 9821 4166 Automotive & Agricultural Hydraulic Hose & Fittings
Filters & Belis Industrial Vacuum Cleaner

Fx:08 9821 4167 Eguine Supplies for Hire & Sale
Fencing Products Work Boots & Bisley Work

Ravensdown | =

FEMTILIGEM CO-OPFERATIVE LIMITED

UNITED FARMERS

John Davis Bulldozing & Earth Moving
Contractor Located in the Great Southern, SRF is
Epenienced Openaiton your local supplier of:
Mobile 0428271144 Biodiesel - blends from B5 to B20
% Dam Construction Diesel and Fuels
& Grade Banks Oils, Lubricants
¥ Gravel Stockpiling Canola Meal
#% Rock & Stump Removal
# Rehabilitation USING LOCAL PRODUCE TO MEET
 Lase Lvell LOCAL FUEL DEMAND & MAKING A
v Laser Leveling DIFFERENCE FOR THE FUTURE
# Test Boring Rig
DOZER EXCAVATOR LOW LOADER Lot 282 Hordacre Rd CRANBROOK WA 6321
Telephone (08) 9826 1500 Mobile 0408 947 491
Phone| 98 271 144 Fax| 98 271 344 Email|jdkdavis@hotmail.com Email dbarbour@aapt.net.au
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FROM BT TIMES

SHIRE OF BROOMEHILL—TAMBELLUP
46—48 NORRISH ST
TAMBELLUP WA 6320

COMING UP, DATES TO REMEMBER...

BH CWA CRAFT

HIDDEN TREASURES

BH CWA CRAFT

BH PLAYGROUP TEDDY BEAR PICNIC

BH ST ELIZABETH ANGLICAN CHURCH CAROLS 7.30PM

TA AGRIBUSINESS DEV CENT AGM

TA SENIOR CITIZENS UNIT MGMT AGM
FARMER’S FIRE MAP INFO DUE

TA TENNIS CHRISTMAS FIXTURE

BH COMMUNITY CHRISTMAS PARTY

BH CATHOLIC CHURCH SERVICE 5.30PM

TA CATHOLIC CHURCH SERVICE 10.30AM

ROSS THOMPSON COMMUNITY AWARD CLOSES

Shire of Broomehill-Tambellup
Office Closing Times for Christmas
Wednesday 24 December 12 noon til
Monday 5 January 2009




